
General Environmental Incident Summary
Incident: 5605

Submitted By Info: Brian Sieben

Notice: 1/8/2018 1510

Received By Info:  

902 Main Ave East

West Fargo  ND  

Near. Occupied Bldg:   

Type of Incident: 1/4" Pressure Relief Valve on 6" receive line to tank 677

Volume of Release:   

Contaminant: gasoline

Cause of Incident:

Failure of a 1/4" pressure release valve on the 6" receive line to tank 677.  It appears the ball on the 
quick connect test connection on the valve was compromised causing gasoline to mist from the valve.

Risk Evaluation:

No risk concerns associated with this release event.

Potential Env. Impacts:

None.

Action Taken/Planned:

The valve was isolated, removed, and replaced with a new pressure relief valve. Gasoline impacted 
snow was collected and placed in a 55-gallon drum for proper handling (discharge snow/product to 
sump or manage as waste). The ground is frozen and no impacts to the ground surface/subsurface 
were observed.

Wastes Disposal Location:

Contact Info: Brian Sieben

Responsible Party: Magellan Pipeline Co.

Occurred: 1/8/2018 1400

County: Cass

Twp Rng Sec Qtr: 139 49 4

Location Description: 902 Main Ave East, West Fargo, ND 58078

  

Duration of Release:   

EPA Extremely 
Hazardous Substance: Unknown

Number of Fatalities:

Number of Injuries:

Affected Medium: 09 - other

DEM Incident No: No Further Action:

Lat Long + Method: 46.87718 -96.88211 Interpolation from map

Magellan Pipeline Company

13424 W 98th St

Lenexa  KS  66215-1362

Release Contained: Yes

Agriculture Related: No

Reported to NRC: No

Other Agencies Involved:

NDDES, Local Emergency Manager
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Updates

Date: 1/9/2018 Status: Reviewed - Follow-up Required

Author: O'Gorman, Brian

Notes:

According to the report, 5 gallons of gas was released and contained.  Further follow-up needed.

Updated Volume:  None at the time of this update

Date: 1/9/2018 Status: Correspondence

Author: O'Gorman, Brian

Notes:

Received a phone call from the company contact who explained to me that the release was within a 
secondary containment and that the ground was frozen so they scraped up the impacted snow and 
placed it in a 55 gallon drum for proper disposal.  Contact will forward photos of the cleanup to the 
Department.  Further follow-up needed.

Updated Volume:  None at the time of this update

Date: 5/7/2019 Status: Inspection

Author: Crowdus, Kory

Notes:

On location 5/7/2019, at 11:12am. Walked site with Magellan personnel. No remaining impacts seen 
at this time. No further follow-up is required.

Updated Volume:  None at the time of this update
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